Dear Riders
As those who were at the event today know, there was an accident involving rider number 9, Ray Dare of the Kingston Phoenix.  He was apparently hit from behind by a car. We now know he died from his injuries at the scene. Other riders have spoken of him riding well and steadily before.  As yet there are no further details but police, of course, are conducting a fatal accident investigation.

I am sure all riders will be as shocked as the officials were at this news. We were at least able to arrange for the wife of a club member to call in and be with his wife, Beryl, 90, just before the police arrived to give her the news.
Many thanks to the many of you who offered to help today after the first news first of the incident came in and for your understanding when we did not know the seriousness of what had happened.

I only meet Ray today: I told him I was privileged to have him riding in my event.  

I will write to Beryl on behalf of all those involved in the event today expressing our shock and sympathy.
David Guy

19/7/17

